

# SHIFTING DULLNESS

## DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Box 2889 DUMC Barbara Basuk, Editor

November 27, 1978

## med jocks

ARCHERY AND OTHER SPORTS FOR THE DUMC PSEUDO-JOCK by Robin Hood and his band of Merry Men

Well, a belated congratulation to Med School "B", DUMC's premier intramural football team. Stonehenge edged the defense-oriented "fighting torpedoes" 12-6 in the finale. Stonehenge brought a 27 point per game offense into the match pitted against the toughest IM defense which sacrificed only 1.5 points per game. The backbone of the D was the defensive rush composed of Hans "Taste the Leather" Vogel, Joel Puleo and Ralph Damiano. This trio made up for their lack of size with quickness and a winning attitude. The secondary was spearheaded by Steve Post—who led the league in interceptions—Jack "Flesh" Sutherland—a business school recruit because we couldn't get 9 guys early in the season. And Paul Gores——"they said he was too small to be a middle line—hacker"

The offense was, of course, guided by the indefatigable Scott Gillogly and favorite targets Fast Eddie Miller, Mitch Selverman, Greg Mappin and Hadley Wilson. Hadley is so relaxed he doesn't know what Type A personality means. Ed Coffey, Rich Daniels and Chris Young provided emotional leadership and provided on-the-field consistency. Chris Young is the only senior, so next year's prognosis is extremely good. Footballs autographed by all members of the team are available in the Dean's office for public consumption. Copies of the club's playbook including both plays—option left and option right—are also available. These never—to—be—repeated offers make great Christmas gifts. Once again, congratulations to the 2nd place "fighting torpedoes"—Med School "B".

#### GEEZ!

There are really lots of medical school basketball teams, so if you want an article about your team--drop me a line in Sherwood Forest at 493-2280 or at P.O. Box 2847.

DUMC has at least 2 "A" league teams' the "Staten Island Ferries" and the imaginative "First Year Med Students." The SIF's dumped Pegram in their only game 65-52, and the refurbished Ferries are odds on favorites to improve on their 3rd place finish in last year's IM tournament. The 1st year Med Students (1-1) clash with the SIF's this Thursday night in what should be a great game. Tickets to the game are available at the Pink Ladies Shop. Bring a date!

The Cream—and I use the term reluctantly—of the medical school "B" league clubs seems to be "Unattatched Heads." "Unattatched Heads" is a surprisingly appropriate name for this collection of mental disasters. The "brain" behind this

team is that incorrigible conehead himself - Chris Chambers - the convexity of his head only equalled by the concavity of the head of guard Billy Andrews. This undefeated (3-0) squad also sports James the Flame himself and ex-Ferrie Jim Hathorn. The "Head's" aggressive, unselfish play probably makes them the best "B" league shot for the IM crown.

What about the Doctors of Dunk (0-4) you cry? Fortunately, these misfits have a better chance of becoming doctors than they have of ever dunking the ball--or making a basket for that matter. The Doctors currently lead the league in fewest points scored per game, fewest rebounds, fewest fans, fewest successful passes and lowest shooting percentage. Jon Tumen--sparkplug of the Doctors--is, nonetheless, undaunted and warns league members "to look out for the Doctors acting as spoilers in late season competition."

One final note of interest. There will be a benefit dance for Edwin Tate on Thursday, Dec. 7 in Card Gym on West Campus. The Dynamic Upsetters—a supposedly red hot soul and disco band—from Atlanta will be there. Budweiser beer is providing the brew ha—ha's in unlimited quantity. Admission is 2 schnozola's with proceeds going to help defray the expenses of Edwin Tate's open heart surgery.

#### SURVEY ON PARKING PROBLEMS

In this issue of Shifting Dullness there should be a brief questionnaire regarding parking problems. Please take time to fill out one of these surveys (even if you do not drive a car to campus) and place in the Davison Society ballot box in the mail room; a summary of results will appear in Shifting Dullness in several weeks.

The information to be generated by the survey is essential not only to document the shortcomings of the present parking system, but also to determine what modifications can be made to improve the system. If there is sufficient support by Medical Students, it may be possible to establish a student lot reasonably near the hospital or to significantly expand existing H lots.

Bruce Murdock MS III

#### ATTENTION ALL THIRD YEAR MEDICAL STUDENTS

You are now due to report to Student Health for your tuberculin skin test, No appointments are necessary. Please report to Room 115, Pickens Building any day Monday through Friday between 8:30 and 11:00 a.m. or 1:00 and 3:30 p.m. This will only take a few minutes. You should have this done prior to December 1.

### Externships, etc.

The Ohio State University-Columbus Children's Hospital are interested in taking students who finish at mid-year in their program. They also have student internship available on several rotations. More information can be found in the Davison Office.

A copy of elective offerings at the University of Vermont College of Medicine for fourth year medical students is now available in the Davison Office.

#### PARKING SURVEY

Please do your part to help solve our parking problems by completing this survey (even if you do not drive a car to campus) and place in Davison Society ballot box in the mail room within one week.

Circle appropriate answer.

- 1. I am a 1)First Year 2)Second Year 3)Third Year 4)Fourth Year student.
- 2. To get to campus, I: 1)Drive a car 2)Ride a bike 3)Walk
- 3. If you do not bike to campus, would creation of bike paths along Campus Drive and/or Erwin Road induce you to bike to campus?
  1)Yes 2)No 3)not applicable
  - 4. If you drive a car to campus, does it have an H decal? 1)Yes 2)No 3)Not applicable
  - 5. (Answer only if you drive a car to campus.) The car I drive is a: 1)Compact(Datsun, Toyota, VW, etc.) 2)Full-size(Monte Carlo, Buick, etc.)
- 6. Considering that 4 compact cars can be parked in the space occupied by 3 full-size cars, would you be in favor of creating compact car zones in H lots?

  1)Yes 2)No 3)No opinion
- 7. Please rate the present parking situation on a scale of 1 (No problem) to 10 (Severe problem).  $\_$
- 8. Would you be in favor of establishing a medical student lot in the general area of Anderson Street Yearby Street area? 1)Yes 2)No 3)No opinion
- 9. The class schedules and time demands vary for each year. If a medical student lot were to be established that could not accommodate all medical students, which students should get preference? (Use 1 for first preference, 2 for second preference, etc.) \_\_\_\_\_ First Year, \_\_\_\_ Second Year, \_\_\_\_ Third Year, \_\_\_\_ Fourth Year Students.
- 10. If a medical student lot could not be established for all students, would you favor establishing a lot for only those on clinical rotations (Second and Fourth Year Students)? 1)Yes 2)No 3)No opinion
- 11. If a medical student lot could be established only by increasing the registration fee from the present \$20/year to \$30/year, would you still favor establishing the medical student lot? 1)Yes 2)No 3)No opinion.

Thank you for completing this survey. Please make additional comments on this sheet, or attach on separate sheet.

## residencies

The Office of Medical Education has received information from the American Association of Urology pertaining to all the residency programs in the United States. This information has been sent to the Davison Society Office, an we call your attention to it if you are considering a residency in this speciality.

The Department of Medicine of the Mount Sinai School of Medicine of the City University of New York takes great pleasure in announcing the establishment of a new Residency Training Program in Primary Care Internal Medicine, leading to board eligibility in internal medicine. This program is now available to applicants for PGY I positions to begin July 1, 1979. More information is available in the 6th floor lounge.

Information on residencies in Integrated Pathology at the University of Hawaii School of Medicine is now available in the 6th floor lounge.

#### PATHOLOGY PUZZLE

The answers to last week's puzzle: PREGNANCY, RABBIT, FORCEPS, DELIVERY, CONTRACTION, PROGESTERONE. Congratulations to Jim Walsh, MS II, winner of a gift certificate to Baskin-Robbins, as well as 7 other correct answers.